
NEWSLETTER
HIKUAI SCHOOL 06/06/2025

Term 2

Kia ora everyone. 
Well, the weather has changed and we have had a wave of sickness
impacting both students and staff. Thank you to our amazing
relieving teachers who have stepped in to keep our classroom
learning going.  Denise Ball and Erin McMurray along with some
new faces, Jacqui van der Beek and Sharlene Ryan have been
wonderful.  We have staff away at present and are very grateful
once more for the extra support. Also, a huge thanks to Kylie
Fraser for running our food technology sessions. The team have
really loved their learning. We really value our community and the
help they give.
Ngā mihi, Rachell 

Just Dance Sessions have started on
wet days. Students can learn dance

routines and perform them together .
Thanks to Ms Russell for the

suggestion. Wet lunchtimes just got
better!



KIA ORA FROM TE WAHAPŪ

Podcast pictures! Today, we met DiggerRex! Drawing what we
heard as we built our listening skills while listening to the

podcast. Then, bringing in oral language development as we
retold what we'd drawn. It's awesome to see so many dinosaurs,

lapping waves, and palaeontologists!

Te Wahapū has a new water feature! Some clever cookies worked out
how to balance water bottles on top of a hollow piece of wood.



Who doesn't love chocolate?
Today in Te Awa, maths is all being driven by M&Ms. Estimating, sorting,

graphing, predicting, fractions and percentages. It's amazing what you can
tease out with the promise of sweets!

TENA KOUTOU FROM TE AWA

Practical Maths!

Te Awa and Te Maunga are getting ready to plant
out the next generation of seedlings as part of
the Trees for Survival programme. This will be

Hikuai School’s third planting with Trees for
Survival, and we are hoping to get a

break in the weather to allow the area being
planted to dry out. 

We know that the students will do a great job
getting many plants in the

ground with the help of our adult volunteers.
This year we are working with our other

neighbours, the Clarke family farm. It will be a
great day and the mahi will fly by!

Trees For Survival



Term 2  Week 6 2025
Last Friday, Te Maunga was able to get some fresh

air while doing land art. The children really
seemed to enjoy the process of collecting natural
materials and creating the art work. The finished

pieces were photographed to immortalise the
creations... there were some really beautiful and

creative masterpieces.

KIA ORA FROM TE MAUNGA

A new maths game that Ms Cassie plays with Te Maunga is the basic facts circle challenge. 
We play with two groups, who all take a turn filling in the answers on the game board.

Strategies include leaving the easy ones for someone else if you know that harder ones.





What's Happening?
Here is what we know about so far: 

Hikuai School Flood
Protocol

Hikuai School operates our flood list procedures well in advance of any potential flood.
We use the regional council river levels website to monitor the Tairua River level at both

Morrisons Bridge and Broken Hills.
We keep in touch with  our local  community of river watchers and the ministry bus provider to

ensure that pupils are able to attend school and get home safely.
In the event of a possible flood the school will contact you via phone as part of our flood list

procedure.
It rains a lot in Hikuai.

Please send your child to school unless we contact you via the flood list.
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